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Our Ref: DOC20/303196 
Your Ref: SSD 10300 

Senior Team Leader, Key Sites Assessment 
Department of Planning, Industry and Environment 
PO Box 39 
Sydney NSW 2001 

Attention: Mr Rodger Roppolo 

Dear Mr Sargent 

RE: Coffs Harbour Cultural and Civic Space Coffs Harbour City (SSD-10300) 

Thank you for your referral dated 17 April 2020 to the Biodiversity and Conservation Division (BCD) 
of the Environment, Energy and Science Group in the Department of Planning, Industry and 
Environment seeking comments on the Response to Submission (RtS) for the Coffs Harbour Cultural 
and Civic Space. I appreciate the opportunity to provide input. 
 
We have reviewed the RtS, which incorporates an updated Acid Sulfate Soil Management Plan 
(ASSMP). The ASSMP has been provided in response to the BCD submission dated 29 October 
2019. 
 
We advise that the ASSMP is satisfactory and the BCD has no comments or issues to raise in 
relation to the Coffs Harbour Cultural and Civic Space.  
 
If you have any questions about this advice, please do not hesitate to contact Ms Georgia Rayner, 
Senior Conservation Planning Officer, at georgia.rayner@environment.nsw.gov.au or 6659 8294. 
 

Yours sincerely 
 

 

 
 
 
4 May 2020 

 
DIMITRI YOUNG 
Senior Team Leader Planning, North East Branch 
Biodiversity and Conservation 
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